TRR-Trip Report
Nantahala River (Class III/II), Bryson City, NC
 9/3/10-9/6/10
Trip report: Day 1: 9/4/10
There were 6 TRR volunteers, 4 Vet/Volunteers, and 5 Veteran participants:
Previous boating experience: At a minimum, all Veterans had been in whitewater boats & had been on the class I/II water 2-3 times. 

The paddlers discussed the purpose of the trip, plan for the day, river safety, river signals, and what to do in the case of a swim. All gear was assessed and loaded for the shuttle to the put-in below Pattons’ Run

The group was split into two groups, each with adequate instructors, safety boaters, and boat wranglers. Participants had good boat control and balance. Initially, as expected, there were a few swims and all Veterans were quickly assisted and resumed paddling. There was a significant level of enthusiasm among the entire group, which was not diminished by the swims. The groups paddled for two miles, without incident, to Ferebee’s Park, where the ground crew had lunch for all participants

From here the group continued to paddle 7 miles and took rest breaks as necessary. The group took out above the Nantahala Falls to scout the falls to determine if any of the newer paddlers would run this rapid. Ropes and safety boaters were set below the falls. Of the newer veteran paddlers, 4 attempted the falls. One made it to the bottom and then flipped, attempted a bow rescue, but their sprayskirt popped before the rescue could be completed. Two others swam above the falls, took out in an eddy on river left and walked the railroad tracks to the take-out. One more swam above and through the falls. There were no injuries.
All gear and participants were shuttled back to the campground for relaxation and dinner.

Day 2: 9/5/10
There were 8 TRR volunteers, 7 Vet/Volunteers, and 5 Veteran participants:
Gear was loaded and the shuttle was made to Ferebee’s Park.
The paddlers discussed the purpose of the trip, plan for the day, river safety, river signals, and what to do in the case of a swim. This day’s plan was to run a shorter portion of the river and work on river skills.

The group was split into three-four groups, each with adequate instructors, safety boaters, and boat wranglers. In some cases participants had private instruction on ferrying, peel outs, etc. All had good boat control and balance. Some swims occurred without injury.

The group continued to paddle 7 miles and took rest breaks as necessary, with the ground crew providing lunch at “Surfers”. The group took out above the Nantahala Falls to scout the falls to determine if any of the newer paddlers would run this rapid. Ropes and safety boaters were set below the falls. Of the newer veteran paddlers, one swam on the first attempt and ran the falls successfully on the second attempt. One made it to the bottom and then flipped. One swam on river left and drop over the three ledges and lost his TRR paddle. It was determined two weeks later that this veteran broke his tailbone.
All gear and participants were shuttled back to the campground for relaxation and farewell dinner.

9/6/10
Gear was accounted for (with the exception of one neoprene vest which was reimbursed by Britt Lindstrom) and returned to NOC 
All Lexington TRR/VA gear was accounted for and loaded
All participants broke camp and returned home
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